
 

 
 
 

 
 

  
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

   
   

    
 

 
   

  
   

   
  

 
   

    
    

 
    

    
  

OVERNIGHT EXPRESS DELIVERY 

January 7, 2025 

Mr. John Schlosser 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
Kinder Morgan Liquid Terminals, LLC 
1001 Louisiana Street, Suite 1000 
Houston, TX 77002 

CPF 1-2024-003-NOPV 

Dear Mr. Schlosser: 

By letter dated March 28, 2024, the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
(PHMSA), Office of Pipeline Safety, issued a Notice of Probable Violation, Proposed Civil 
Penalty and Proposed Compliance Order (Notice) to Kinder Morgan Liquid Terminals, LLC 
(Respondent). 

In response to the Notice on April 25, 2024, Respondent requested a formal hearing and an 
informal settlement meeting.  PHMSA held several meetings with KMLT between April, 2024 
through October, 2024. On October 10, 2024, Respondent withdrew its request for hearing. On 
October 10, 2024, PHMSA and Respondent entered into a Consent Order which incorporated the 
terms of the Consent Agreement between PHMSA and Respondent. 

The Consent Order included a Compliance Order and Civil Penalty.  On October 18, 2024, 
Respondent paid the Civil Penalty. On December 10, 2024, Respondent issued to PHMSA the 
completed action items from the Compliance Order. 

Accordingly, this case is now closed and no further action is contemplated with respect to the 
matters involved in this case. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 



 

 
  

  

Sincerely, 

Robert Burrough 
Director, Eastern Region 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 


